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Police in Tulagi attend Chiefs convention in Central Province 

 
Officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) at Tulagi in Central 
Province have participated in the 8th convention to the Vatilau house of chief in Ngella 
Island to the Bugotu house of chiefs held at Nagotano community on 12 July 2021. 
 
More than hundred participants including Vatilau Chiefs and Bugotu Chiefs with some 
of the high dignitaries’ official from both Isabel Province and Central Province have 
also form part of the convention program. 
 
Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Central Province Superintendent David Soakai 
says , “Police in Tulagi have attended this chiefs convention not only as guest but also 
to provide security on high visibility patrols, as  stipulated in the  RSIPF Crime 
Prevention Strategy key component to engage and consult with communities to work 
with stakeholders in terms of cooperative approach.”  
 
PPC Soakai also says, “My officers will continue to engage by providing high visibility 
security patrols until the closing of the convention to make sure everybody in the 
community is safe.” 
 
“I appeal to the people of Central Province especially those at San Vestor Island of 
Ngella to work together with police as they carry out their duties at the site of the 
convention program and other visited areas as part of their high visibility,” says PPC 
Soakai. 
 
 
//End// 

 
 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

mailto:rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb
http://www.rsipf.gov.sb/


Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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